VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
April 13, 2020


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Daoust, Trustee Ellis and Trustee Hanse via teleconference. Trustee Ringwald was absent. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the February 20, 2020 Special Meeting was tabled until the next meeting due to a lack of eligible votes. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the March 10, 2020 Board Meeting was tabled until the next meeting due to a lack of eligible votes. 

Correspondence Received

A letter was received from Valerie Murphy resigning as the Zoning Board of Appeals Secretary.

A letter was received from Geraldine Weidel resigning her position as member of the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

A letter was received from Paula Hammerer thanking the Board for doing a good job for the Village.

A letter was received from PERMA advising of a change to the Village’s Member Services Representative. 

A letter was received from OSPA Engineering providing the SEQR for a classroom building addition to Greene Correctional Facility, and also acknowledging and complying with the wastewater moratorium. 

A letter was received from the Town of New Baltimore advising of a road/stream crossing study that the Greene County Soil & Water Conservation Districts will be doing in Spring 2020. 

A Notice of Submission of Application was received by Flint Mine Solar on or about April 17, 2020.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A roll call vote to approve accepting the resignation letter received from Valerie Murphy resigning her position as Zoning Board of Appeals Secretary was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes.  Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve accepting the resignation letter received from Geraldine Weidel resigning her position as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve appointing Glenn Haas as a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve a Budget Work Session from April 16th at 6:30 p.m. and Public Hearing and Budget Work Session for April 23rd at 6:30 p.m. was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve Local Law #2 of 2020-Authorizing a Property Tax Levy in Excess of the Limit Established in General Municipal Law §3-C was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve the request received from Laura Ingram of 6 John Street to remove her penalties from her water/sewer account in the amount of $ 73.99, due to the fact that she missed the January billing but has a good payment history was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed.

A roll call vote to approve the request received from Caitlin Langstaff of 165 Mansion Street to enter into a payment plan to pay down her large water/sewer account balance of $1,006.96, with the understanding that it is paid in 6 months’ time was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve water/sewer adjustments from March 1-31, 2020 was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed. 

A roll call vote to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 720-775 totaling $45,485.97; Water Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 297-332 totaling $ 46,254.67; Sewer Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 275-308 totaling $ 112,131.58; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 19-21 totaling $ 396,335.37; Owl Project Fund Abstract #11, vouchers 16-17 totaling $269.90 was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed.

Public Comment Period 

Trustee Daoust stated that he would like to thank both the Fire Chief and the Fire Department for putting on the Easter Parade. It was a very nice event. 

Mayor Evans stated that he would relay Trustee Daoust’s message to the Fire Chief and that he agrees that is was a great event. It seemed to help raise spirits around the village. 

No further public comments were offered.

A roll call vote to adjourn the Board meeting was taken. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk




